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Jenny Mitter

Nathaniel Lichfield & Partners,

Helmont House,

Churchill Way,

Cardiff

CF10 2HE
Dear Madam,

Town and Country Planning Act, 1990 (as amended)

Planning Permission References: 2010/00696/FUL and 2009/00946/OUT
Location: Land at Barry Waterfront adjacent to Dock No. 1, Barry

I refer to the above referenced planning permission approved on 5 September 2011 and the details submitted in respect of the conditions of that permission.

I can confirm that the details submitted with your letter of the 31st July 2013 relating to the closure of Powell Duffryn Way and the amendment of the approved ‘red route’ have been considered by the Council’s Traffic Section and are acceptable. For clarity, the amendment relates to the diversion of construction traffic over Gladstone Road bridge, along Broad Street and along Harbour Road (as shown on the plan accompanying your letter). 

The submitted details are therefore approved under the terms of Condition 51 of planning permission 2009/00946/OUT and Condition 2 of planning permission 2010/00696/FUL, as an amendment to those details initially approved by the Council’s letters of 18th October 2012 and 22nd February 2013.

However, please note that the following ‘caveats’ explained within the letter of the 18th October 2012 remain applicable:

1. That in the event of the Council raising concerns with the developer (itself or in response to local representations) that temporary signage directing construction traffic to only use approved routes will be provided by the developer (and agreed with the Council first); and 

2. That in the event of the Council raising concerns with the developer (itself or in response to local representations) in respect of the use of the ‘green route’ along Park Crescent, that the developer will submit a revised construction routes plan within one month of such request being received
Yours faithfully,


M. Goldsworthy

Operational Manager Development & Building Control

21 August 2013
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The Vale of Glamorgan Council


Dock Office, Barry Docks,Barry  CF63 4RT
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Correspondence is welcomed in Welsh or English/Croesawir Gohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg neu yn Saesneg

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Robert Thomas, Director of Development Services/ Cyfarwyddwr Gwasanaethau Datblygu

